
TOWN OF LINCOLN 

BURNETT COUNTY 

WISCONSIN 

 
The regular monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, July 14, 2021 at the Lincoln 

Town Hall, located at 9110 Perida Road Webster, WI at 7:00 pm. 

 

PRESENT:  Steve Washkuhn, Joe Peterson, Stacy Gaffney, Jim Peterson, Bob 

Pardun. 

 

ABSENT:  Wanda Washkuhn, Cory Jackson 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Washkuhn at 7:00 pm. 

 

Motion to approve the agenda order was made by Joe Peterson, seconded by 

Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2021 Regular Meeting was made by 

Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn.  2-0 motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve the June 2021 Treasurer’s report was made by Joe Peterson, 

seconded by Steve Washkuhn.   2-0 motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None 

 

Bob Pardun, current Assessor for the Town of Lincoln, presented and proposed an 

agreement for his services effective January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2023, 

in the amount of $6,500.00. Motion to accept the agreement was made by Joe 

Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn. 2-0 motion carried. Official Oath was 

acknowledged and signed by Bob Pardun.   

 

The first half of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds have been deposited 

in the Town of Lincoln’s account.  The U.S. Treasury Department is still finalizing 



guidance on the use of these funds.  We will consult with our local community 

and its leaders on how to effectively and strategically use the funds.   

 

Discussion on the fall pre-buy program through Northwoods propane.  Motion by 

Joe Peterson, seconded by Steve Washkuhn, to pre-buy 1,000 gallons of propane 

at $1.459 per gallon.  2-0 motion carried.   

 

ROAD MAINTENANCE:  Jim reported that all roadside mowing has been 

completed and that he has been doing some patch work.  Discussion on sink holes 

that are developing on the new part of Klarquist road.  More gravel has been 

hauled to Lincoln road and the project is halfway complete.    

 

OLD BUSINESS:  Joe reported that a new door for the town shop has been ordered 

by Dale Larson.  Discussion on potential modifications to the Comprehensive Plan 

due to the townships changing needs and desires.       

 

Correspondence was looked over. 

 

Motion to approve monthly bills as presented was made by Joe Peterson, 

seconded by Cory Jackson.  3-0 motion carried.   

 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  With no further business to come before the Board, a 

motion to adjourn was made by Steve Washkuhn, seconded by Joe Peterson.   2-0 

motion carried. 

 

____________________________                   ___________________________ 

Steve Washkuhn                                                   Joe Peterson 

 

____________________________                   ____________________________ 

Cory Jackson                                                          Dated 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Stacy Gaffney, Treasurer 


